
 

AGENDA ITEM XX. FOR DISCUSSION 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
TO: Chairperson and Members of the Executive Committee 
 
FROM: Eric Frazier, Operations Director 
  Audra Stiles, Operations Executive Assistant 
  Magan Waltari, Procurement & Grants Coordinator 
   
DATE: October 30, 2020 
 
SUBJECT: Approval for Contract with Galls, LLC for Operator Uniforms 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
That the Executive Committee recommend that the Board of Directors approve a two (2) 
year contract with Galls LLC, and authorize the General Manager to execute any 
additional extensions under the contract.  
 
BACKGROUND 
 
At the February 20, 2020 board meeting, staff reported the termination of a 
competitively sourced contract for operator uniforms with California-based Prudential 
Overall Supply Company and execution of a purchase order with Galls, LLC. to cover 
the remainder of 2020 uniform purchases. The contract with Prudential was terminated 
for convenience due to a multitude of performance issues during the initial four (4) 
months of the contract. 
 
Galls, LLC was the second highest scoring proposer in the 2019 solicitation and more 
than willing to honor its originally proposed pricing and scope of work. WTA staff have 
worked closely with Galls since February ensuring satisfactory performance. 
Communication and performance have exceeded staff expectations. Therefore, staff is 
requesting approval for a two (2) year contract with Galls. 
  
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
 
The existing Operations budget will accommodate the expenditures. Future years will be 
included as part of the department expense budget.  
 






